
 

 

 

Minutes of Meeting  

Boiler Safety Bureau Management 
 

Division/Bureau: Standards and Inspections/Boiler 
Document Name: Boiler Safety Management Minutes 

Date Revised:  10 May 2012 
Document Owner: Cliff Dautrich 

 
Page 1 of 1 

 

 

Date/Time: May 3, 2012 / 1:30 p.m. 

Location:    Old Revenue Building, 6
th
 Floor Conference Room (B611) 

Attendees: Jack Given, Cliff Dautrich, Greg Davis, Dean Strickland 

Bureau Chief – Jack will be attending the National Board Members Meeting June 11 through 18 in Nashville and 
is scheduled for Review Team Leader training in Columbus July 31 through August 2. 
 

Jack announced that the National Board is now accredited by the International Association for Continuing 

Education and Training to issue Continuing Education Credits (CEU). 
 

There was discussion of “blast pots”, pressure vessels loaded with sand that is pushed out using compressed air.  

Several rental units have been inspected recently and were found to be in poor repair and without the proper over 
pressure protection. 
 

Assistant Bureau Chief – The week of October 15 was selected for the annual physicals and eye exams.  There is 

a work shop on welding procedures that is in development for training that same week. 
 

The electronic form for online inspection requests has been revised and is in use. 
 

Boiler will be assigned four vehicles that were being returned to motor fleet management by the Elevator Bureau.   
 

We have been looking at the operation of water bath heaters that indirectly heat fuel gas and propane.  These are 

going to be discussed with the inspectors and an exemption may be added to the Rules. 
 

The Supervisors were asked to discuss the dangers of heat stress at their next inspectors meetings. 
 

The administrative hearing regarding the Cease Operation Order that was issued for a Roxboro cleaner has been 

moved to August 2012. 
 

Final evaluations for the inspectors are complete and have been reviewed for consistency. The supervisors will 

meet with each inspector in May. 
 

Inspector Supervisor East Report – Don Kinney was released to work on his own April 23, 2012.   
 

Andrew Gunto has been assigned as the AI at Edwards and back up at Morris, Ramco and AC Corp. 
 

Inspector Supervisor West Report – Salisbury Machine will have a review by the National Board on May 31 for 

the renewal of their R stamp. 
 

Greg did an R stamp review at Wayside Truck Repair that resulted in a renewal recommendation.  
 
 

Our next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, June 7 at 1:30 in the 6
th
 floor conference room. 

 


